
 

 

 

August 9, 2019 

Re:    Lake in the Hills – Woods Creek Reach 10 Restoration Project  

Dear Resident, 

The Village of Lake in the Hills is pleased to inform you that the Woods Creek located near your 

property will be receiving restoration improvements this year, beginning August of 2019.  

Project Description 

The intent of the Woods Creek Reach 10 Restoration project is to stabilize approximately 1,817 

linear feet of Woods Creek and improve the adjacent wetlands back to its native conditions. The 

general scope of work required will consist of the removal of non-native vegetation, streambank 

restoration, tree removal, seeding of native vegetation, installation of toe slope protection and 

stream bank grading along Woods Creek.  

Additional information can be found online at the following locations: 

 Village of Lake In The Hills Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/LakeintheHillsIL 

 Village website: www.lith.org/publicworks/page/woods-creek-reach-10-restoration 

Information will also be distributed via the Village Resident Insider. 

Public Right-of-Way 

Please note that all work will be performed within the Village right-of-way. If you have any type of 

existing features within the Village right-of-way area (i.e. sprinkler system, landscape features, fire 

pits, electronic “invisible” dog fence, etc.), precautions should be taken by you, the property owner, 

to remove these items to prevent damage to them during construction. The Village will not repair or 

replace private property left within the Village right-of-way. 

Contact Information 

The contract for this work has been awarded to Applied Ecological Services, Inc. of Huntley, IL as 

the general contractor for this project.  

Guy Fehrman, LITH Superintendent of Streets, will be the Village representative for the project. Guy 

may be reached at 847.960.7507 or lfehrman@LITH.org .  

Chad Pieper, LITH Village Engineer, will be the project manager for the project. Chad may be 

reached at 815.759.8346 or cpieper@hrgreen.com . 
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Joshua Schmitt, Construction Technician III, will be the on-site engineer performing construction 

inspections and acting as the field liaison to residents and property owners. Josh may be reached at 

815.276.2081 or jschmitt@hrgreen.com .  

Upcoming Open Houses 

Two open house meetings will be held to discuss the project in more detail. They are scheduled for 

Thursday, August 22, 2019 and Tuesday, August 27, 2019. Both open houses will be held from 

5:30pm until 6:30pm and will be at the Village Hall (600 Harvest Gate Rd). All are invited to come 

and learn more about the Woods Creek Reach 10 Restoration Project. 

Sincerely,  

  

Daniel Kaup 

Director of Public Works 
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